FIUV Bulletin 2012: No. 2.

Dear Members of the Federation,

I have three important items of news.

1. PRAYERS FOR POPE BENEDICT XVI.

You will all be aware of the scandal that has been reported recently where private papers in Pope Benedict's apartments have been stolen and are being made public. This has caused great distress to our Holy Father. At his General Audience of Wednesday 30th May he said:

"The events of recent days involving the Curia and my collaborators have brought sadness to my heart. However, I have never lost my firm certainty that, despite the weakness of man, despite difficulties and trials, the Church is guided by the Holy Spirit and the Lord will ensure she never lacks the help she needs to support her on her journey."

Investigations are being made and the truth will be discovered. It is not the time to speculate, but the time to pray for our Holy Father in his time of distress. May I suggest that, if possible, you ask your priests to offer holy Mass for the intentions of His Holiness. But, in addition, may I suggest that all our members recite the Sorrowful Mysteries of the Rosary so that our Holy Father, to whom we owe so much, will be uplifted by the prayers of the worldwide Una Voce movement. The Sorrowful mysteries seem most appropriate.

2. MEETING IN THE PONTIFICAL COMMISSION ECCLESIA DEI.

On Saturday 28th April, the President of the FIUV Leo Darroch, and the Secretary Thomas Murphy, had a meeting in the Pontifical Commission Ecclesia Dei Commission, with the Secretary Monsignor Guido Pozzo. We were warmly received and we presented a document which expressed our views about the proposed insertion of new Saints and some new Prefaces into the Missal of 1962. We were assured that our comments would be considered by the Commission and that we would be consulted.

A WARNING FROM UNA VOCE ITALY.

I have been informed by the President of Una Voce Italy about something we all need to be aware of. There is a group by the name of The Roman Catholic Society of Pope Leo XIII which claims to have Catholic bishops and which claims to celebrate the 'Tridentine rite'. FIUV members in Italy have been contacted via the internet, especially on Facebook, and have been informed that in Italy they propose to celebrate Tridentine Masses for members or sympathisers of Una Voce, or to the faithful attached to the ancient rite. Their website http://www.rcsplxiii.info/ gives a list of their 'bishops' with their various titles. Their leader is the self-styled S. Em David C. Bell, Archbishop of London and titular bishop of St. Boniface. Recently, he proceeded with illegal diaconal ordinations in Fiesole in Italy, as reported in a statement from the bishop of that diocese http://www.diocesifiesole.it/.

Please be aware that the Society of Pope Leo XIII has no connection with the FIUV and I would advise members to have no contact with this Society. I will be contacting the Pontifical Commission Ecclesia Dei to make it clear that the FIUV has no links with this Society of Pope Leo XIII.

With my best wishes in Domino,

Leo Darroch.

President – Foederatio Internationalis Una Voce.

連盟のメンバー各位

- 3件の重要なニュースをお伝えします。
- 1、教皇ベネディクト 16 世のための祈り。

皆さんは、最近報告された、ローマ教皇ベネディクト 16 世の居室にあった個人的な書類が盗難にあい、公表されようとしている事件のことを知ることになるでしょう。これは私たちのローマ教皇に多大な苦痛を引き起こしています。5 月 30 日水曜日の一般謁見の席で教皇は話されました:

「教皇庁と私の協力者を含む最近の出来事は私の心に悲しみをもたらしました。しかしながら、人間の弱さにもかかわらず、困難や試練にもかかわらず、教会が聖霊によって導かれ、教会の旅に必要な助けを欠くことがないよう主が保証するであろうという、確固たる確信を私は決して失ってはいません。」

捜査が行われており、真実が明らかにされるでしょう。今は推測するべき時ではなく、 苦痛の時を過ごしている私たちのローマ教皇のために祈る時です。もし可能であれば、 教皇の意向のために聖なるミサを捧げるよう司祭に依頼することを皆さんに提案させて ください。しかし、それに加えて、私たちのすべてのメンバーが、私たちにとり大変恩義 のある教皇が全世界のウナ・ヴォーチェ運動の祈りによって意気を高められるよう、ロ ザリオの苦しみの神秘(受難の神秘)を唱えることを提案させてください。苦しみの神秘 が最も適切と思われます。

2、教皇庁委員会エクレジア・デイの会合。

4月 28 日土曜日に FIUV 会長 Leo Darroch、そして事務 Thomas Murphy は事務モンシニョール Guido Pozzo と教皇庁委員会エクレジア・デイで会合を持ちました。私たちは温かく迎え入れられ、私たちは 1962 年のミサ典礼書に新しい聖人といくつかの新しい叙唱を挿入する提案に関する私たちの見解を表明した文書を提出しました。私たちの意見が委員会で検討され、私たちと話し合われることが確認されました。

3、ウナ・ヴォーチェ・イタリアからの警告。

私はウナ・ヴォーチェ・イタリアの会長から、私たち全員が知る必要がある事柄について知らされました。カトリックの司教を持ち、「トリエント典礼」を祝うと主張する、ローマカトリックの教皇レオ 13 世会という名前のグループがあります。イタリアの FIUV メンバーはインターネット、特に Facebook で接触を受けており、彼らがイタリアでウナ・ヴォーチェのメンバーや支持者、あるいは古い典礼に愛着を持つ信徒のためにトリエントミサを祝うことを企てていると知らされています。彼らのウェブサイト http://www.rcsplxiii.info/には、彼らの「司教達」の一覧が様々な肩書きとともに掲載されています。彼らのリーダーは自称 S. Em David C. Bell で、ロンドン大司教と St. Boniface の名前だけの司教です。最近、彼はイタリアのフィエーゾレで、その司教区の司教からの声明に報告されているように(http://www.diocesifiesole.it/)、違法な助祭の叙階を進めました。

教皇レオ 13 世会は FIUV と無関係であり、FIUV のメンバーがこの会と接触しないよう に私から勧告していることに、どうぞご留意ください。私は FIUV がこの教皇レオ 13 世会とつながりがないことを明確にするために、教皇庁委員会エクレジア・デイに連絡をしていくでしょう。

主において私の最高の祈りとともに、

Leo Darroch

会長-国際ウナ・ヴォーチェ連盟

HJKT